
   

 

Want to know what is 
going on at the REBELS? 
Click on the BLUE 
BUTTON below, and simply 
scroll down to the month 
and day, to find a brief 
description, time and 
location of an Event. 

 
VIEW CALENDAR HERE... 

ALL NEW CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

   
  Event Coordinator: Jim McNeil  
  (402) 890-0294  
  jlmcneilco@gmail.com  

   

   
   
  At Large: Tom Dingwell 
  (402) 310-6363    
  Tom Does NOT Have Email 

      

   

  At Large: Steve Waltman  
  (402) 477-0745  
  waltman@windstream.net      

 

Information Coordinator: Gary Willey 
(402) 610-1414 
gary@garywilley.com  

Web Site, Newsletter & REBELS Alerts 
(NOT a Member of the Board) 

     
  President: Eldon Stege 
  (402) 660-8835   

  Eldon.B.Stege@usps.gov  

  

     Vice President: Craig Foster 

  (402) 499-5995  

   cfoster@gkpapercompany.com     

 

   

  Secretary:  Margaret Otley 
  (402) 786-3246                  
  lo25307@windstream.net 

   

   
  Treasurer: Ken Bougger 
  (402) 560-0421  
  KenBougger@gmail.com 

 
   

  

YOUR 2023 REBELS EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Executive Board Meetings are held 
the Second Tuesday of each Month.  
Members are welcome to attend. 

Assistant Event Coordinator: Natalie Stege 
(402) 610-1414 
gary@garywilley.com  

Assists the Event Coordinator 

(NOT a Member of the Board) 

REBELS MONTHLY NEWSLETTER For: JUNE, 2023 
THE REBELS NEWSLETTER IS AVAILABLE TO ALL PAID AND HONORARY MEMBERS 

Mark 
Walker 

SCCA Car 

An old man woke up to his 952nd birthday.  

He said to his toes, “Hello toes, You are 92 
years old today. Oh, the times we had! 
Remember when we walked in the summer 
every afternoon and the times we waltzed on 
the dance floor? Happy Birthday toes!” 

“Hello knees,” he said, “You  are 92 years old 
today. Oh, the times we had! Remember when 
we marched in the parade, and the hurdles we 
jumped together? Happy Birthday, knees!” 

Then he looked down at his crotch. “Hello 
Willy, you little rascal. Just think, if you were 
alive, you would be 92 years old!” 

A STRESS RELIEVER 

https://rebelsautoclub.com/calendar
https://rebelsautoclub.com/calendar
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:waltman@windstream.net
mailto:gary@garywilley.com
mailto:Eldon.B.Stege@usps.gov
mailto:Eldon.B.Stege@usps.gov
mailto:cfoster@gkpapercompany.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
mailto:gary@garywilley.com
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REBELS VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Executive Board Meeting: Tuesday, June 13, 2023 at Stauffer's Cafe 
 
General Club Meeting: Wednesday, June 21, 2023 at Pioneer Park, in the Covered Shelter 
 
Craig Foster, Vice President 
REBELS Auto Club 

REBELS TREASURERS REPORT 

Detailed accounting information is only presented at General and Executive Board Meetings.  

• Notable Income: Membership, '23 Car Show Sponsorships, '23 Car Show Entries 

• Notable Expenses: '23 Poker Run, LLC Biennial Renewal and LLC Change of Ownership Dues 

 

Ken Bougger, Treasurer 
REBELS Auto Club 

REBELS PRESIDENTS GARAGE 

We have a very busy month coming up. The car show is fast approaching, so please be on the 
look out about messaging related to the car show. If you have not already volunteered to help with 
something, please think about taking this opportunity to find a way to help.   

The weekend of our car show is a busy one in Lincoln. Saturday is cars and coffee at Speedway 
and then the Midwest Rollers car show. Exotic customs also have their event that weekend which 
is a cruise Friday and show on Saturday evening. Then we have our show on Sunday.   

Summer is in full swing and so are the car shows. Let me know if anyone wants to go to a show, I 
am always up to go to a show or cruise, but it is better when you know some of the people. 

For future events, see also the calendar on the Website: Click Here...  

Eldon Stege, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

REBELS VIDEO OF THE MONTH… 

You are not going to believe this!  

Prepare to be amazed as you watch The ‘Swish Machine,’ a 70 step basketball trick shot 
that took a month to build. The Rube Goldberg machine wraps around an entire yard and 
the video was filmed in one take with a GoPro MAX!  

One can only imagine the hours of work and many trials and errors that went into making 
this amazing trick-shot.   

View it Here... 

mailto:cfoster@gkpapercompany.com
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
https://rebelsautoclub.com/calendar
mailto:Eldon.B.Stege@usps.gov
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ss-P4qLLUyk&t=4s
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REBELS SECRETARY REPORT (MEETING MINUTES) 

May 2023 Meeting. May 31, 2023 at The Garage, 33 Members and guests were attending. 

The meeting was called to order at 7pm by President Eldon Stege. Eldon introduced Steve, the 
president of SCCA. He presented a check for $1,000 to the REBELS for their assistance at the cone 
races. Coming up in September is another chance to volunteer.  

Vice President Craig Foster gave his report. Craig said the June Executive Meeting will be at 
Stauffers 5600 S 48

th
 on June 13

th
, 7pm, earlier to eat. The June general meeting will be June 21

st
 at 

Pioneers Park. A covered shelter is reserved and it will be a pot luck supper followed by stuffing goodie bags. A motion 
was made, seconded and approved to accept the Vice President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received their newsletter and if there were any 
additions or corrections. There were none. She said ladies night for June will be June 14

th
 at Valentino’s on Holdrege St 

at 6pm. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Secretary’s report and the Minutes from April. 

Treasurer  Ken Bougger gave his report. Ken said income for the month included memberships, car show sponsorships 
and car show entries. Expenses for the month included the poker run and renewing the LLC. A motion was made, 
seconded and approved to accept the Treasurer’s report.  

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said trophy assembly will be June 17
th
 at his shop. Food and drink will be 

available. Jim asked everyone to bring a 7/16 short socket wrench if possible.  He said Gramercy Hill has asked for cars 
on June 17

th
 10am -12. Jim said the cancer foundation event will be June 9

th
. See Jim for more information. Cars and 

Coffee at Speedway will be June 24
th
. The Star City car show has been rescheduled to June 1, 2024.  A motion was 

made, seconded and approved to accept the Coordinator’s report. 

New Business: Steve Waltman said July 9
th
 concert in Antelope Park has requested 12 cars. 5:30pm-8pm. 

The meeting was adjourned  at 7:40pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 
REBELS Auto Club 

REBELS LADIES NIGHT 

REBELS Ladies Night will be Wednesday, June14, at Valentino’s, 33rd & Holdrege, at 6pm. 

 

Good Food 
 Good Fun  

  Good Friends! 

REBELS - FOR D DAY 

Actor Sam Elliott shares the story of 98-year-old D-Day survivor Ray Lambert who landed on 
Omaha Beach. Sgt. Ray Lambert is a highly-decorated combat medic who landed on Omaha 
Beach on D-Day in 1944. He survived along with his brother who also landed on the 
Normandy beaches on D-Day. This talk was given at the 30th National Memorial Day Concert 
in Washington D.C. in 2019. About 6 minutes, but so interesting... 

View it Here... 

REBELS AT THE CORNHOLE 
EVENT 

On Saturday, June 9, at the Lincoln 
Cancer/Firefighters Cornhole Tournament  at 
201 South 68th Street Place (behind the old 
Shopko on O Street) the REBELS were there 
with cars for the public to view. A good time was 
had by all! 

mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MdzWRdZgan0
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REBELS COORDINATOR REPORT 

We would like to say thank you for all that helped with the SCCA Spring Nationals over 
the Memorial Weekend. Without your help this event would not have been possible and 
successful. With that being said, please mark your calendars for Labor Day weekend is 
the SCCA Summer Nationals and we are going to need a lot of volunteers for the gate 
and for the Test & Tune track. We really need people to step up and help please. This 
fund we get from this event helps our club to donate to charities around Lincoln at the end 

of the year. If we do not get enough volunteers, we will have no choice but to start asking people outside of our club and 
that will mean we will not receive a lot of the funds. The charities we choose each year depend on our contributions and 
we really do not want to disappoint them. So please consider volunteering. Even if you can only do a few hours that 
would be amazing. 

Thank you to all that brought their cars out to the Cornhole for Cancer Benefit. We truly appreciate you bringing your 
cars and showing them off to everyone. We had a great time with food and drinks.  

June Events and Reminders: 

• Friday, June 16
th
 at 6:00 PM – We will be putting together our car show trophies. Everyone’s help is appreciated. 

The more people that come to help, the faster we can get them put together, so please plan on coming and helping. 
Before you come do not forget to bring a 7/16 nut driver, please and bring a side dish or desert, the main dish and 
drinks will be provided for all. We will be doing this at Jim’s shop 1948 SW 5

th
 Suite 9. 

• Saturday, June 17
th
 from 9:30 AM to 12:30 PM – We are having a show and shine for the Grammercy Hill 

Retirement Home located at 6800 A Street. Please come and show your cars. The residents really are looking 
forward to seeing our cars, so please do not disappoint them. They will provide coffee and rolls for everyone there. 

• Wednesday, June 21st at 7:00 PM – We are having our General Meeting and putting Goodie Bags together that 

night. We are meeting at Pioneers Park at the picnic shelter by where we have our car show every year. The main 
dish will be provided and we are asking everyone to please bring a side dish and/or a desert please.  

• Saturday, June 24
th
 from 10am to 5pm – Midwest Rollers Car Show at 8480 Andermatt Dr (Sam’s Club Parking 

Lot).  

• Sunday, June 25
th
 is OUR REBELS CAR SHOW – Please plan on being there at 7:00 AM to help set up, and ee 

are asking as many as we can get for you to bring your cars, trucks or bikes out to the show to show off to all 
PLEASE. After the show and after we get everything picked up and dropped off at Jim’s we will be meeting 
somewhere for dinner. The place and Estimated time will be announced later. We will need everyone’s help to load 
and unload at Jim’s shop this year PLEASE.  

Should you have any questions/concerns please reach out to Jim McNeil at (402) 890-0294, Natalie Stege at (402) 

853-4181, or view the Website Calendar Here... and Thank You All! 

Jim McNeil, Event Coordinator  

Natalie Stege, Assistant Coordinator 
REBELS Auto Club 

Jim McNeil Natalie Stege 

SPEEDWAY MOTORS CARS AND COFFEE 

Cars and Coffee, A Fun Free Family Car Show is Back! 

Cars & Coffee is an event held on the Speedway Motors Campus on the 
last Saturday of every month from May through October.  

Starting at 8 AM until Noon, you will be able to bring your specialty car to 
the parking lot and help yourself to coffee and admire some really cool cars 
like your own! You will also receive two free vouchers to Speedways 

Museum of American Speed if you bring a car! 

2023 Show Dates:  
 
Saturday, June 24, Saturday, July 29, Saturday, August 26, Saturday, September 30, and Saturday, October 28. 

https://rebelsautoclub.com/calendar
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:natalie.stege@yahoo.com
https://www.museumofamericanspeed.com/about.html
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It was a beautiful day for the REBELS 
Poker Run. We drove through some of 
our neighboring small towns: Sprague, 
Kramer, Pleasant Dale, and Denton. 
Everyone was so nice and welcoming 
at all our stops. We gathered at Mulli-
gans Bar in Lincoln where we awarded 
winning poker hands, dined and social-
ized with fellow REBEL Friends.   
Thanks Ken and Tracee Bougger and 
Doug Weber for planning this event! 

REBELS POKER RUN 

Contined on the next page... 
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REBELS POKER RUN (continued) 



 7 

 

REBELS ‘PICTURES OF THE MONTH’  
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REBELS SHOW & SHINE 

Show & Shine at The Gramercy 

The location is 6800 A Street, June 17 (the Saturday before Father’s Day) from 10:00 
AM to Noon. They would love to see a turnout like last year of over 30 cars, and the 
Residents would be happy to see us too. The ‘Long’n Grinding Coffee Trailer will be 
there as well.   

REBELS ‘PICTURES OF THE MONTH’ (continued)  
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REBELS ‘MYSTERIES OF LIFE’ 

Why is it that the amount of sleep required by the average person is about five minutes more?  

If a dog barks his head off in the forest and no human hears him, is he still a bad dog?  

No matter how much money you make, you always need an extra $40 a week, so was it 
Einstein who first said, “Expense equals salary plus forty bucks”?  

If you buy a microwave fireplace, could you spend a whole evening in front of it in only eight 
minutes?  

Is it true that all K-Mart and Wal-Mart stores in Iraq were closed and reopened as Targets?  

Is a Local Area Network in Australia called the LAN down under? 

If you are allergic to alcohol and narcotics do you break out in handcuffs?  

If it's not an optical illusion, does it just look like one?  

If you aren’t careful about reading health books could you die of a misprint?  

Is death God's way of telling you not to be such a wise guy?  

Why in America do we have a General in charge of the Post Office, and a Secretary in charge of Defense? 

Could it be that a word to the wise is not necessary because it’s the stupid ones that need all the advice? 

Is “Horse Sense” the thing that a horse has that keeps it from betting on people?  

Is the world going crazy when the best rapper is white, the best golfer is black, The Swiss hold the America's Cup, 
France is accusing the US of arrogance and Germany doesn't want to go to war?  

If some of the extreme fundamentalist Muslim countries require all Muslim girls over the age of 18 to shave all their 
pubic hair as a sign of defiance to the West, would national news reporters say that the anti-Trump campaign has gone 
too far?  
 

Does “lackadaisical” have something to do with a shortage of flowers?  
 

Are crop circles just a very large ad campaign for Target? 

“New and Improved?" If it's "New," how could it be improved and if it's "Improved," how could it be “New”?  

ETHICAL QUESTION: If you pushed your naked clone off the top of a tall building, would it be: Murder? Suicide? Or 
making an obscene clone fall? 

If you don’t have enough money buy sugar can you just ask your neighbor to borrow a cup of money?  

If you go to a store to buy some camouflage trousers, how would you know if you saw them? 

Is it bad luck to be superstitious? 

Is the ratio of an igloo's circumference to its diameter called Eskimo Pi? 

Are 2000 pounds of Chinese soup called Won ton? 

Is 1 millionth of a mouthwash equal to 1 microscope? 

Is the time it takes to sail 220 yards at 1 nautical mile per hour known as a Knot-furlong? 

Are 365.25 days of drinking low-calorie beer because it's less filling known as 1 lite year? 

Is half of a large intestine equal to 1 semicolon? 

Are 1000 aches 1 megahurtz? 

Is a basic unit of laryngitis equal to hoarsepower? 

Is 1 kilogram of falling figs equal to 1 Fig Newton? 

Are 2.4 statute miles of intravenous surgical tubing at Yale University Hospital known as 1 I.V. League? 

Do they call two Mexicans playing basketball, Juan on Juan?  

Is the difference between a Harley and a Hoover the position of the dirt bag?  

If the Pillsbury Dough Boy bends over, do you see Doughnuts?  

Is Chelsea Clinton so homely because Janet Reno is her real father?  

Is the difference between a porcupine and BMW, that the porcupine has the pricks on the outside?   
 

Bet you thought I would run out of these, didn't you? (everyone handles doing Newsletters differently…) 

So, will there be more of these next month? The answer is “Yes.” (but sadly, they don’t get any better!) 

From the 
convoluted 

mind of 
Gary 
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2022 REBELS ADVERTISERS - SHOP THEM!   

  
 

This Space available for YOUR ad! 

Contact REBELS Treasurer, Ken 
Bougger for more information: 

• Phone: (402) 560-0421 

• Email: KenBougger@gmail.com  

This Space available for YOUR ad! 

Contact REBELS Treasurer, Ken 
Bougger for more information: 

• Phone: (402) 560-0421 

• Email: KenBougger@gmail.com  

This Space available for YOUR ad! 

Contact REBELS Treasurer, Ken 
Bougger for more information: 

• Phone: (402) 560-0421 

• Email: KenBougger@gmail.com  

We ask that you patronize and support our valuable 
Sponsors above. They are all enthusiastic supporters of 
the REBELS Auto Club, and we couldn’t do it without 
their support! 

By simply Clicking on an Business Card image above, you can learn more about 
each business through their Website, Facebook Page, or Email.  

Advertising a company in our monthly Newsletters provides information to hundreds 
of potential customers. 

If you would like to learn more about what advertising in the REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter can do for you, or someone you know, at reasonable cost (it’s only $40 a 
YEAR) contact our Club Treasurer by phone at (402) 560-0421, or by Email at 
KenBougger@gmail.com. 

REBELS ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY! 

http://collegeviewauto.com/
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
mailto:mjquilts@gmail.com
http://www.garywilley.com/
http://www.stephensonrepair.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Melichars-66-Sales-and-Service/100055158740439/
https://www.ckarmory.com/
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
mailto:KenBougger@gmail.com
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REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 
LINCOLN, NE  68542 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter! 

 

Place  

Stamp  

Here 

Fold Here 


